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Employee Notice – Face Coverings 

Note to employers: State and local laws and orders may provide different or additional requirements for 
employers regarding masks or face coverings, including guidance on whether employers must provide 
and pay for them, who must maintain and clean them, and more. Review applicable mandates to ensure 
compliance.  

Dear employees: 

We continue to monitor our workplace and add safety measures based on guidance from the Centers 
for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and other government organizations. In line with those safety 
measures, we are providing this guidance regarding the use of face coverings to prevent the spread of 
COVID-19.  

Unless otherwise notified by your direct supervisor, you are required to wear a face covering at work.  
A face covering is generally a cloth, bandana, or other type of material that covers an employee’s mouth 
and nose. The CDC recommends that individuals wear cloth face coverings in public places or when it is 
impossible to practice social distancing. Wearing a face covering can help prevent the spread of the 
disease, but only in addition to other measures that you should be taking in the workplace and at home, 
such as frequent hand washing, cleaning and sanitizing frequently-touched surfaces, and practicing 
social distancing. 

If you feel sick or if you are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19 (fever, cough, difficulty breathing, 
chills, headache, muscle pain, sore throat, or new loss of taste or smell), let your supervisor know, go 
home immediately, and contact your healthcare provider for additional guidance.  

To get the most benefits from a face covering: 

• Make sure it completely covers your nose and mouth. 
• Read the directions for use (if provided). 
• Wash your hands before and after removing it. 
• Try not to touch your face when you adjust it throughout the day. 
• Keep cloth coverings clean by washing daily, or more often if contamination occurs. 
• Don’t let others wear your face covering. 
• Keep it away from machinery that it could get caught in. 
• If using disposable face coverings, do not reuse them, throw them away in appropriate trash 

receptacles. 
• Don’t lay your face covering on surfaces that may contaminate either the covering or the surface. 
• Don’t use it if it’s damaged or has holes, unless it is the only face covering you have access to.  

If you have any questions about the use of masks or face coverings in the workplace, contact Human 
Resources or a designated safety officer. 


